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Weekly Newsletter

W.b 28.6.21
This week:
The children have enjoyed meeting their new teacher and class mates. This week has given children the chance to get to know the new routines and classroom environments. They have made friends with other children outside of their year group, which has been lovely to see.
As part of Maths children have been working on fractions. They learnt to find 1/2, 1/4 and 2/4 of shapes, numbers and amounts. They know that the denominator (the number on the bottom of the fraction) shows how many equal groups there are in the fraction and the numerator (the number on the top of the fraction) shows how many of those equal groups we have. 

Can your child work out the following fractions using the methods taught? 
½ of 20      ¼ of 16      2/4 of 8

In English this week in English the children in year 1 have completed a range of different activities during their transition week. The children began with focusing on ‘All about me’ where they wrote sentences to describe themselves, their families, their likes and dislikes and finally their future aspirations for a job.  We then moved on to looking at an image of an adventurous park and we completed compound sentences including a coordinating conjunction (and, but, or) about what you could do there and how they would feel if they had the chance to visit an amazing park. They had to include wow words to make their writing more interesting to the reader e.g. At the adventurous park you can play on the spectacular climbing frame and you could enjoy building enormous sand castles in the magnificent sand pit. At the end of the week we introduced the children to the fairy tale story of Little Red Riding Hood ready for our focus in September. We read the story and came up with brilliant actions for different words to help us to remember what happens. We then acted out the story in small groups and performed sections of the story in our groups to the rest of the class. Finally, we looked at the main characters in the story: Little Red Riding Hood, The Wolf and Granny. We came up with adjectives and wow words to describe the characters appearance and their character behaviours. We shall be using these in September when we begin to write about Little Red Riding Hood. 
The children’s topic this half term is ‘Land Ahoy’. The children have been focusing on Music this week. Within Music we have focused on learning the beat, we learnt a chant and tapped our knees to keep the beat going throughout the song. From this the children split into groups and walked around the room pretending to be trains stamping their feet to the beat. We then moved on to identifying musical rests in a song. This is where we pause when we sing. To help identify the rests the children played a game along with singing the song about a naughty kitty cat. When they came to a musical rest they would put their arms in the air and keep them up until they got to the next musical rest where they would then put their arms down, this continued throughout the song.  Once the children had learnt the game, they were split into different groups and one person was assigned to be the captain and lead the group in singing and playing the game. Finally, the children learnt a song with more complex lyrics, repeated phrases and tunes. Again, the children learn a game to go with the song ‘Apple Tree’, a pair of children create an arch with their arms for the rest of the children to travel through. When they get to the end of the song they gently trap the child in the middle of them with their arms. The child then chooses a partner to create another arch in the circle to trap other children.  This then progressed by the class being split into 2 smaller groups, the children were practicing to keep the song going by repeating it straight after someone has been caught rather than having a pause between. A captain was given the role to easily pair children who had been trapped to make the transition smooth with finding a partner and starting the next round of song.  
Reminders:

Class 6 PE days are Monday and Thursday.

Class 9 PE days are Thursday and Friday. 




Attendance for KS1:


Class 6:  93.6%
Class 9:  98.6%

Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Wednesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure. 
Spellings

Spellings are handed out each Thursday and your child will be tested on these spellings the following Thursday. Children will receive a list of spellings to practise each week. In addition to the spellings, children will be tested on a sentence containing the words. However, the sentence will not be sent home. This is to see if they can apply the spelling currently within their writing. Can you get your child to practise applying the words by creating their very own sentences? 
Reading Diaries
Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in their book bags.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher. 

Thank you 

Miss Watts and Miss Rawding
